
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  July 1 & 6, 2022      
 

RE: Administrative Hearing for 1310 Flagler Avenue (TC2022-0006) 
 

FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 

 
On May 19, 2022, while checking on a newly planted thatch palm on the City right of 

way, I noticed a large bucket tree and a tree crew doing work on private property, 1310 
Flagler Avenue.  The company, JJES Service, Inc Landscaping and Lawn Service from 

Homestead, Florida, had removed all of the tree canopy from a sea grape tree.  This 
work could easily be seen from the public sidewalk and the driveway area.  I then spoke 

to a representative of the tree company and the property owner and her representative.  

I informed them that permits are required to trim or remove the tree and I was not 
aware of any existing, open tree permits for the property.  I also asked if the tree 

company had a license to work in the City as I had never seen them before.  The tree 
company was not licensed to work in the City, a certified arborist was not on site, and 

the company soon left the area once told what they were doing required a license and 
the work was not authorized.  The property owner said she was concerned about the 

safety of the tree to the neighbor’s property and her property.  She did not seem to 
understand the City tree regulations. 

 
Property Permitting History:  In November 2019, the Tree Commission, at that time, 

recommended heavy trimming of the canopy instead of removal of the tree. It is known 
that the neighbor behind this property where the tree canopy overhangs, hired a 

licensed arborist to trim a large portion of the canopy using the open trimming permit. It 
is not known if the property owner, at that time, hired anyone to do trimming of the 

tree. In January 2021, a notice letter was sent to the property owner regarding the open 

trimming permit.  No response was received and the trimming permit was closed in July 
2021.  

 
The property owner submitted a letter to the file and the neighbor behind this property, 

Michael Eyer, also submitted a letter regarding this tree. Both letters are attached to the 
file. They are requesting approval to remove the tree and are willing to replant on the 

properties. 
 

The tree trunk measured 30.5 inches diameter. 
  



 



 



 



 



 
 

 



 



 



 
 

 



 



 


























